
 
 
Request for Board of Commissioners’ Action 

From:            Date:       
 
Subject:        Item Number:       
  

4

 
The estimate that was turned in by Hancock Painting for the Wiregrass renovations was 
given without Hancock Painting receiving the specifications of the scope of work.  
 
Added to Mr. Hancock’s estimate (at the bottom) -  Wiregrass added option A and option 
B, and the statement  of $5,000 estimate to install cove base by separate vendor.   
*Mr. Hancock was not aware of this being done.  
 
Wiregrass is allowed to get prices on jobs at the college for jobs that don’t  exceed 
$25,000. They are not required to bid jobs with costs under $25,000. Mr. Hancock has 
done several jobs for them and he was asked for an estimate to see if the renovations fell 
under the $25,000 threshold. When the college was asked to give the local vendors an 
opportunity, the local vendors were given a spec sheet for the renovations and their 
estimates came in well above the $25,000.  
 
 
Because this is a county building we are required to have a contract. Mr. Hancock was 
contacted to sign the contract and provide the necessary documents. This is when he 
realized that his estimate had turned into a bid and it had been changed from his original 
estimate. He contacted Wiregrass to get copies of the spec sheet and went back to 
reevaluate  the work required. 
 
Mr. Hancock regrets that the estimate presented to the board by Wiregrass does not 
cover the renovations set out in the spec sheets, nor was it his original estimate.  Mr. 
Hancock is pulling his bid.    
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